July 30, 2018

Dear Prison Club Liaison,

With the launch of Pathways in all regions, we know prison clubs are experiencing unique challenges in using the new program. The Board of Directors recently discussed these challenges, as well as how Toastmasters International can offer better access to Pathways to members in correctional facilities.
Liaisons have highlighted various challenges, including computer access and prisoners’ ability to fulfill leadership roles. Following are temporary solutions to these specific circumstances.
We understand that some inmates have little to no access to computers or the internet. A prison club may decide to participate as a print-only club, meaning all members of the club complete their education in a print format. By choosing this option, the club ensures it does not need online access to move through Pathways. Five paths are available in print in English. There is a $25 USD additional fee for printed paths.
A Base Camp manager is a necessity for clubs with members working online. The Base Camp manager verifies level and path completion. The club president, vice president education and secretary are each designated as Base Camp managers. Your prison club may not be allowed to elect club officers because of facility restrictions on leadership among the population. To ensure members are able to receive credit and move through Pathways online, you may choose to join the club as a paid member and serve as a Base Camp manager.
Restrictions on leadership roles within the prison also may make it difficult for members to complete certain paths and projects. While most of the paths include a leadership component, the Presentation Mastery path focuses solely on public speaking. It is available online and in print.
Every prison club’s circumstance is different, and you will want to discuss these temporary solutions with the prison and the club members. If these options do not apply to your club, please know that the Board of Directors has voted to allow existing prison clubs to continue working in the traditional program until June 30, 2020. No existing prison club will be required to begin in Pathways before this date. However, any new prison clubs (after August 1, 2018) must have the ability to either use Pathways online or pay the fee for printed paths.
Toastmasters International is working to develop a reasonable solution for members of prison clubs. A committee consisting of liaisons and staff will be convened to conduct research to further understand the prison club environment and the needs of its members. We hope to develop a solution that gives prison club members access to all the benefits Pathways offers in the near future.
On behalf of the organization, I thank you for all that you do to support the members of prisons clubs around the world.
Sincerely,
Daniel Rex
Chief Executive Officer
Toastmasters International
www.toastmasters.org
This email has been sent to the board of directors, region advisors, district directors, program quality directors and club growth directors.
